
 

 
 
Dr. Lee Buice Elementary will involve parents in the partnership and development of the Buice Parent and Family 
Engagement Policy, as well as the process of school review and improvement. Each year, there will be an annual 
Title I meeting, at a convenient time, to which all parents will be invited and encouraged to attend, to inform parents 
of the school’s participation in Title I and to explain the requirements of Title I funding and the right of parents to be 
involved. This year the Title I meeting will be held by during each grade level orientation meeting on the following 
dates: 

Kinder: 8/29/2024 
1st Grade: 8/27/2025 
2nd Grade: 8/22/2024 
3rd Grade: 8/28/2024 
4th Grade: 8/21/2024 
5th Grade: 8/20/2024 

Time: 5:30 pm 
Location: Buice Cafeteria 

 
A flexible number of parent involvement meetings will be held each year. (2) Meetings will be held in the following 
settings: Parent/Teacher Conferences, Meet the Teacher/Open House, Curriculum Nights and meet and greets 
with the administrative staff. During these meetings, parents will be provided with opportunities to formulate 
suggestions, share experiences with other parents, and participate in decisions relating to the education and 
behavior of their children.  Parents will receive data each quarter to review student progress. The Title I Annual 
Meeting will provide parents with an explanation of the school curriculum, types of assessment, including MAP, 
STAAR, and unit tests, and student expectations.  

 
Parents will be provided timely information about school events through e-mail, school planners, phone calls, 
campus website, campus Facebook page, and the FOCUS Parent Portal text messages, and school marquee. 
Communication will be provided in a format and, to the extent practicable, in a language the parents can understand. 
Communication will be provided in English and Spanish, and other languages as requested. 
 
School performance profiles will be posted on the campus website. Teachers will be available to meet with parents 
to assist in interpreting their child’s assessment results, provide information on how to monitor student’s progress 
and work to improve their child’s achievement. Frequent Communication between parents and teachers is important 
to ensure student success.  
 
Each year, with the assistance of parents, all staff will be educated on the value and utility of contributions of 
parents/families, and on how to reach out to, communicate with, and work with parents as equal partners, implement 
and coordinate parent programs, and build positive relationships between the parents and the school. This annual 
training is held in August of each school year 
 


